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LS CITY MANAGER
I just wanted to touch base with you concerning the recently completed invasive plant species survey
and assessment. I previously mentioned that I normally would not recommend going after a single
species when dealing with treatment options and I want to explain why I recommend doing so in this
instance. There are several reasons and I find it best to independently go over each of the species
encountered. I've listed the invasive plant species found during the survey and have a few thoughts on
a strategy for treating each.

Japanese knotweed

With a little training, I believe that this invasive plant species is one that can be easily identifiable by
the general public. This fact alone can give you several more treatment options than a harder-to-
identify species can. You do not want to be in a situation where confusion concerning the identification
of a plant could lead to a situation where look-alike, non-target species are being accidentally treated.
There may be an opportunity to have “citizen scientists” or City Employees assist with some or all of
this problem.

I consider Japanese knotweed to be a high-profile species. During my survey, I found several patches
to have plants as tall as 12-15'. Also, the fact that they usually occur in large patches makes it very
noticeable. It is also easy to show the general public some of the harm this plant causes because it is
easy to visually display the conditions underneath the crown of knotweed vegetation. Pretty much bare
soil. Nothing native (and very few non-natives) will grow under this stuff. This leads to erosion issues.
I can also point out several locations where knotweed has busted through pavement so the potential
harm of this species can be seen and understood. Also, I've referred to this plant as Japanese knotweed,
when in fact there are several varieties. A majority of the patches that we are dealing with are most
likely Bohemian knotweed. This is a hybrid knotweed that is recognizable mainly by it's advanced
height, but there are also slight differences in leaf structure.

Phragmities

There is a lot of confusion concerning phragmities hybrids. This is true even for those who are active
in the conservation field. Genetic testing of this species is sometimes warranted to determine if it is the
native variety or the invasive variety. Although I did not encounter the native variety during my
survey, the potential to misidentify native phragmities as the invasive variety is a concern. I do not
believe that the time/place is right to take on this species. Treating phragmities in a high-quality natural
area is one thing, but I would not recommend going after it right now in your particular setting.

The location of this species is also a concern. Many of the patches are located in or adjacent to
standing water — more so than knotweed. Many of the patches are located on golf course property and
the fact that golf course maintenance requires adding nutrients to the grass directly contradicts the
treatment options that would be used on the phragmities.

If you wanted to move on this, I would suggest that a program aimed at helping folks learn about this
species would be the best way to proceed at this time.


























































































